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Dear audience, 

Good afternoon and welcome to this meeting. My name is Angelette Akkermans. I have been involved in the ICEVI since 2002.

I am very pleased that you are here and that you are interested in hearing my parent story.

I am the mom of a beautiful lady. My daughter is now 23 years old, and I always say she is beautiful outside and also inside. Laura is her name and she is a student of management economics and law.

Laura was born healthy, but after vaccinations in her infancy she developed rheumatics. Because of that she got uveitus, which is an infection in her eyes. She can see only light and dark with one eye, and the other one just 0.5, but she is doing reasonably well. She likes to study and to work but it costs her very much energy. She is now recovering from a burnout. She has to learn to say, “This is enough for today; no more; I must stop now.” This is her lesson to learn, but I try to help her learn her limits.

Laura had very good amiable teachers and they supported her in doing everything she could.  She likes to live on her own, with support from us, her mom and dad, and some help from others to clean her house. 

We are here from many different cultures, but I think that every parent will recognise my story. I would like to share it with you to encourage others. We can work together and accomplish even more.

Most of you are professionals, and you are here at this conference with parents from the USA, Israel, New Zealand, and Malaysia. We urge you to tell the parents in your country that they are not alone. They are welcome to contact us at the international parent association.

Most people can’t imagine what it means to have a child who is disabled. Your life changes when you enter into this new world. There are lessons to be learned, you have to recreate yourself on this road, and you have to get information. You must learn a language that differs from the one you are familiar with. On this road you will meet unexpected companions, people you never met before. 

It's actually a totally different world. 

Everything is a little bit slower and differs from the life without disability. But this also makes your world bigger and more glamorous than you could ever have expected. After a while you begin to look around, and suddenly you notice that it is possible for you to live in this world. There are so many interesting things you come into contact with and can be involved in, and so many interesting people you can work with.

Never forget you don’t have to do this alone. Try to involve your family and your friends. You can talk about the problems and the successes you have. There are wonderful things to share! Never suppose that others know and understand -- tell them!  It can be a tremendous pitfall if you don’t!  The pain that you feel will never, never leave you; these things will be with you for the rest of your life. It is the loss of your entire dream. But, please, don't spend the rest of your life grieving over the fact that you don’t have a healthy child! Find people who are willing to reach out a helping hand and to cooperate with you. If you don’t, you will never be free and you will never be able to open yourself up for the special and beautiful things that you will find on the way. Inclusion means to cooperate, to try to find out: what, why? The others (the helpers, the organisations) do things the way they have to do them. 

Try to be deeply involved in this world—which is your world and your child's world. Find ways to work with the people you find on the way, so that you will never ever have to say, “If only....” In the end you will be stronger and can be proud of yourself and your child. You enter a world you have never dreamt of. Believe in your strength as a parent; always follow your instincts, and above all always believe in the possibilities of your child. It's amazing!

Let us share our knowledge and our skills. By cooperating, we as parents can work with the professionals and the governments.

The generosity of the parents I have worked with is not limited to money; we have shared empathy, time, interest, and our experiences. This has empowered us and we urge you as professionals to reach out to your parent organisations. Together we can share the responsibility and support each other in this important work.

Please contact my Dutch organisation, Mita stimabo at mitastimabo@planet.nl. We will always get back to you as soon as possible. Thank you for your interest—let’s work together!
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